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A History of Thornton Public School  

The first application for a public school at Thornton was made in July 1915. Children were 

having to travel two miles to attend Tarro Public or further to attend East Maitland Public 

School. Our first students were children of the railway employees, sawmill workers, 

brickwork hands and farmers. A further application was made in June 1917 but was curtailed 

due to war expenditure. 

In 1918 Messrs W & T Longworth donated a site of two acres (our present site) for the 

purpose of developing a school. The first school was a disused timber building transported 

from Four Mile Creek and re-erected on the present site along with a water tank from Kurri 

Kurri Public School. The original building was unlined with a tin roof so was unbearably hot 

in summer. 

The first teacher/Headmaster was Mr Eber Harris, a returned soldier, who had gained 

discharge one month before taking up his position at Thornton in 1915. Mrs Harris, his wife, 

was engaged one afternoon per week to teach the girls sewing. 

The school officially opened with an enrolment of 38 students on April 29, 1919.  Mr Harris 

noted that of the 38 students some had not been to school at all and the majority had but 

little schooling. Attendance was slow to begin with due to the threat of the Spanish Flu that 

struck Australia in May 1919. 

By 1920 Mr Kirkman, Secretary of the P&C, described the classroom as a crowed incubator 

holding 86 pupils and he requested a veranda or weather shed be added. The P&C provided 

a donation of £50 to support the cost of a verandah and a five-metre extension to the 

building. 

In 1928 the existing building at the front of the school, rooms 1 & 2 were completed and 

were designed to hold 80 to 100 students. Things really started to progress around this time 

when in 1930 electricity was connected to Thornton. 

In 1937 the original building was demolished, and rebuilt as a weather shed which also 

served as a classroom in the 1950’s. Also in 1955 the school residence was built and there 

were three teachers employed at the school. The school continued to grow and in 1957 a 

third classroom was added. 

The 60’s saw a flurry of activity with the addition of a fourth classroom in 1962 and the 

school employing four teachers at this time. 1964 saw the addition of a new brick toilet block 

which is still in use today. 

During 1976 our first demountable classroom was installed, and the boundary fence was 
removed to allow full use of the 22-acre site. The school had steadily grown over the first fifty 
seven years and now employed five teachers. 



The 1980’s saw a period of rapid expansion with the addition in 1981 of a demountable 

administration block and the school canteen built in this year. In the 1983 school year we had 

10 demountable classrooms plus a library on site with 13 teachers employed at the school. By 

1984 the school population had grown to 398 students with 15 classes operating. This rapid 

expansion led to the opening of new permanent classrooms in 1992 which are the permanent 

buildings we have today. 

In 2019 Thornton Public School has a population of 712 students in 28 classes. This number 

will grow to 745 students in 30 classes in 2020. Ten percent of our student population are the 

children of current Defence Force members. The school has been continuously supported by 

the efforts of the P&C since 1919 and have worked tirelessly to raise funds to improve the 

school and provide much needed resources. 

I hope you get an opportunity to come to the school this week and enjoy some of our 

celebrations and some time to enjoy our memorabilia display. Our students have created 100 

year displays in their classroom windows which are fabulous and definitely worth a look. 

Thanks to all of our staff for getting behind this wonderful occasion and a special thankyou to 

Amanda Wilson and Yvonne Fletcher for all their hard week in organising our week of 

activities.   

Have a great week, 

Stuart Wylie Principal 

 

 

 



Important Dates 

Date Time What’s On 

Thursday Odd Weeks 1.50pm—2.20pm Kindergarten Assembly 

Thursday Odd Weeks 2.25pm—2.55pm Stage 1 Assembly 

Thursday Even Weeks 1.50pm—2.20pm Stage 2 Assembly 

Thursday Even Weeks 2.25pm—2.55pm Stage 3 Assembly 

2nd —8th  November See link 100 year celebration  

28th Oct—7th November By Bus Year 2  Swim School 

Thursday 14th November 2pm Sports Champions Assembly  

Thursday 7th, 14th and 21st 

November 

TPS Interrelate 

Tuesday 3rd December 9am High School Transition 

Monday 16th December 9am  year 3-6 

12pm  years K-2 

Presentation Day 

Hat reminder 

 Students at TPS are required to wear hats whilst playing in unshaded areas to 
minimise the risk of life threatening skin diseases later in life. 

 As part of the uniform policy and sun safe strategy a student's hats must not 
have writing or drawings on the outside of them. Students will be asked to put 
these in their bags until they are cleaned and will be asked to play in shaded are-
as.  

 

Hats are available from the school office for $15.00 

 We thank you for your support. 



SAVE THE DATE FOR  
OUR 100 YEAR 
CELEBRATIONS 

Thornton Public School is honouring 100 Years of quality education with a week long celebra-
tion. 

The program of commemorative events is as follows: 

Saturday 2nd November - 1-3 pm - Open Day for Ex Staff & Pupils 

Wednesday 6 November -9.15am Formal Assembly and showcase of student talents 

Friday 8 November - 1-6 pm - 100yr Birthday Party and School Fair 

Keep your eye out for more information on our Facebook page and newsletters 

https://www.facebook.com/ThorntonPS/ 

Thornton Public School 

100 Year Celebration Program   

Saturday 2nd November- Friday 8th November 2019 

 

Now live to view for everyone is our 100 Year Website where you will find a full pro-
gram guide and information about our 100 Year Celebrations 

 

100 Year website link- Program Guide: 

https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/100years/home 

https://www.facebook.com/ThorntonPS/
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/100years/home


Did You Know?  

Our school opened in April 1919 with 38 pupils.  Prior to the opening of the school some 

children had travelled the two miles to attend the school at Tarro. However, as the then 

Principal, Mr E H Harris, noted of his new students “some had not been to school, and 

the majority but little.” 

Thornton Public School First School Pupils 1919 

Are You An Ex-Student of Thornton Public School? 

As part of our school Centenary we are conducting a Memory Collection Project to capture 

your memories of your time at the school.   

Please consider taking our Memory Collection Survey.   

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FXFL5VB  
 

All responses will remain anonymous and will be used as part of our digital presentation and 

to inform our teaching and learning on the history of the school.  Hard copies of the survey 

are available from the school office or from Thornton Library.  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FXFL5VB


On Friday of week 2, 1S had a video conference with Faye. 1S 

hooked up with Faye, via a video link direct from China. We learnt 

how to say… 

Hello…Ni Hao 

Thank you…Xiexie 

And 

Goodbye…Zaijian 

Faye also used her online camera to show us outside her balcony 

window. 1S were amazed to see China in Autumn, in real time. 





In 3S we have been learning about celebrations in history and have also 
been working on imaginative writing. Here are some of our Halloween 
celebration artworks as well as some imaginative writing on a photo 

about Atlantis. 


















